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2019 BMNA Events
February 28
Winter Fest

May 4-5
Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage Sales

May 2
Bryn Mawr Elementary Family 

Fun Night

May 8
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Annual Meeting, Pot Luck and 
Board Elections

July 25
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 10
Sip and Stroll

November 20
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December 12
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 14
Saturnalia

Have you joined yet?
Only two more months to contribute to the BMNA this year! Your

membership donations allow us to provide great events like the Sip
and Stroll, Harvest Dinner and Saturnalia. Membership also sup-

ports one of the few remaining neighborhood print newspapers. Unsure if
you've donated? Contact coordinator@bmna.org

2019 Sip & Stroll
Appreciation to our local businesses

The rain couldn't stop us. Despite soggy weather for Sip & Stroll 2019,
the sidewalks and streets bustled with smiling neighbors eager to
visit the quintessential shops of downtown Bryn Mawr. You, the local

businesses, are the reason people put on their raincoats to participate in Sip
& Stroll, year after year. Thank you for opening your doors to us-during Sip
& Stroll, and always.

Thirteen businesses participated this year donating
door prizes and opening their doors to greet neigh-
bors. Thank you for your support!

• Bliss Interior Design
• Bobby and Steve's Auto World
• Bryn Mawr Chiropractic
• Bryn Mawr Market
• Bryn Mawr Pizza and Deli
• CLEAR Holistic Therapies
• Cockadoodledoo
• Cuppa Java
• La Mesa
• Mill City Dental
• Partners (in)fertility
• Rolayne's Hair Design
• Vivid Interior/Reviv Boutique

Save the Dates: 
Saturnalia 
Saturday, December 14, 2019
Winter Festival Fun for all in Downtown Bryn
Mawr. Sleigh rides, roasted marshmallows, 
drummers, a visit from Santa and more!

Taste of Anwatin
Thursday, December 12 at 5:30 pm
Join us for a neighborhood sponsored craft fair,
a dinner with food from around the world,
Empty Bowls project, and a music concert.

If you are interested in selling your items at
the craft fair, see form on page 5 or register at
bmna.org/anwatin-craft-fair-registration.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2019

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

                                                                                                       

Harvest Dinner
November 20th, 6:00-8:30pm
Bryn Mawr School Cafeteria

You are invited to share a harvest feast
with your wonderful neighbors. The
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

hosts this annual feast and will provide delicious, roasted turkeys and beverages.
Please bring a side dish to complement the turkey or a dessert to share. There
will be door prizes donated by local businesses. This event is held at Bryn Mawr
Elementary School in the cafeteria beginning at 6pm.

After party and prize drawing
held at La Mesa.

    



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 9, 2019, 6:30PM
Bryn Mawr Elementary School Cafeteria

Vice President Brian Treece called
the meeting to Order and proceed-
ed with Introductions.  A quorum
was present.

Board, Staff & Residents
Brian Treece – Vice President
James Dietrich - Secretary
Dennis Fazio – Treasurer
Jeremy Staffeld - Webmaster
Lynda Shaheen – Communications
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Jessica Wiley, Area 3 Co-rep
Jay Peterson, Area 6 Co-rep
Susan Verrett, Area 2 Co-rep
Barry Schade, Area 6 Co-rep
Joanne Michalec, Area 4 Co-rep
Dave Holets, Area 1 Rep
Steve Harvey, Area 7 Co-rep
Timbre Rogers
Bill Miner
Jennifer Samaha
McKenzie Erickson
George Ashenmacher
Guests
Rowena Holmes - MPD
Torie Stone
Lolita Davis Carter - NCEC

Sue Verrett moved to approve the
agenda.  Seconded. Motion Carried.

Jay Peterson moved to approve the
minutes as amended. Seconded.
Motion carried.

Dennis Fazio provided and presented
the Treasurer’s Report.  Dennis Fazio
moved to accept the Treasurer’s
report. Seconded. Motion carried.

Lynda Shaheen presented on Com-
munications and Fundraising.
Lynda is starting on her second year
in the role. Member night at Utepils
was successful, reaching 60
renewals and 17 new members.
Also included sticker and T-shirt
sales. $755 in donations and $185 in
sales total.  Sip and Stroll is tomor-
row night and the after party will be

held at La Mesa. Thirteen business
are participating.

Event Coordinator Report by Molly
Erdmann report read by Brian
Treece in absentia.  Horses have
been reserved for Saturnalia. Dates
for Harvest Dinner is set.

JoEllyn Jolstad, Bugle editor, provid-
ed an update. Need Board volun-
teers to write articles. Some turnover
in the local distribution of the bugle.
No edition in January so get your
postings in soon.

Webmaster Jeremy Staffeld reported
that the online store has been updat-
ed to allow for easier sales process.
Wordpress has been upgraded, and
server needs to be upgraded by the
server host. Live Streaming has not
gone as hoped.  Issue with hosting
and recording. Bmna.org/monthly-
meeting-streaming to view previous
months recordings.

Community Projects update by Jessi-
ca Wiley.  Doggie stations are up
and being used.  The sign for the
Mosaic piece has been posted. Sug-
gested projects for next year are now
being accepted. Email Jessica if you
have an idea you’d like to suggest.

Sip and Stroll tomorrow, Harvest
Dinner 11/20, Saturnalia 12/14.

The City performed a financial
overview of BMNA and provided
findings. One was that we have 5
independent contractors, and that
BMNA is able to justify for the IRS
the reasons for having independent
contractors instead of employees.  

Gateway Art (temp committee) –
Timbre Rogers volunteered to join
the Gateway Art Committee.  

Two of the three armed robbery sus-
pects involved in the Laurel Ave
armed robbery have been appre-
hended. There seems to be suspi-
cious activity on Chestnut between
Russell and Sheridan.  Reminder,
please lock your doors.  A question
was posed as to the safety plan for
the light rail.  Rowena Holmes spoke
to several contractors engaged in
securing the area under construction.  

Questions were posed as to security
for the former CenturyLink building
as there has been some break ins,
and vehicular trespassing. There has
not been a tenant identified yet.

Schools Committee: Taste of
Anwatin is coming and Molly has
been actively working on the event.
MPLS Public Schools is contemplat-
ing changes. Lynda Shaheen will
continue to report on that.

SWCLRT: If anyone would like spe-
cific notes on the Light Rail, they
can request emails from Barry
Schade. Jeremy Staffeld will create a
blog post on BMNA.org that individ-
uals can follow and subscribe to.

Lolita Davis Conrad works for the
state. She is an auditor. For the City
of Minneapolis, she is commissioner,

MCE Chair.
lldaviscarter@outlook.com

With nothing further, Brian Treece
adjourned the meeting at 7:30.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, November 13, 2019     
UPCOMING EVENTS:
Sip and Stroll, October 10th
Harvest Dinner, November 20th
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at 612-234-7819 or
email coordinator@BMNA.org at
least five days before our event.

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,
Cedar Lake Road & Laurel Ave,

Tuesdays, 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

V

              

We Worship Each Sunday 
@ 10:30 a.m.

V

  

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolismn.gov/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 November 4
November 18

Areas November 11
4W, 5W, 6, 7 November 26

Areas November 12
2, 3, 4E, 5E November 27

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

     



612-867-6703
jimkalitowski@remax.net

©1996 James Kalitowski, Realtor.
EQUAL HOUSIN
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Each office independently owned and operated
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Daylight Saving Time
Begins - set clocks
back one hour.

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools

B

Veterans Day

Street Sweeping
begins in Bryn Mawr

BMNA Monthly
Meeting 6:30-8pm at
Bryn Mawr Elemen-
tary School

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools

Give to the Max Day! Harvest Dinner 
6-8:30pm, Bryn
Mawr School 
November Bugle 
submissions due
email
bugle@bmna.org

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools

Thanksgiving 
Holiday

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - November 2019
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

The BMNA Community Pro-
jects (CP) Committee is look-
ing for a few good ideas to

improve Bryn Mawr. You could
have the perfect suggestion.

Timeline: 
Ideas will be solicited from now

until December 31, 2019. The com-
mittee will meet in January 2020 to
identify workable projects and make
a recommendation to the board at
their February 2020 board meeting.

The process: 
Request for proposals 
October-December 2019. 
Submit proposals to 
jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com 
by December 31, 20189
Those who have submitted an idea will
be asked to complete a brief form about
specifics of the project. 

Who will lead the project? 
What will it involve? 
How much funding is needed?

The committee evaluates suggestions
using the criteria listed below. 
• Is there leadership (an identified

neighbor) to get the project done?
• Is it possible (politically, physically)?

• Does it meet the budget 
($0 - $5000)?

• Is it sustainable long term?
• Does it have neighborhood wide

impact?

For a list of projects completed in
past years, check out the October
Bugle!

For a list of projects completed in
past years, check out the October
2019 Bugle! (bmna.org)

For the past 13 years, the BMNA
has supported small community
projects that can improve neighbor-
hood livability. Each year dozens of
ideas are submitted. The CP com-
mittee discusses which proposals fit
the criteria, one of the most impor-
tant being a leader who is willing to
see the project through.

The Community Project Commit-
tee includes BMNA board members
Steve Harvey, Area 7; Jay Peterson,
Area 6; Joanne Michalec, Area 4;
Jessica Wiley, Area 3; Susan Verrett,
Area 2, and Neighborhood Coordi-
nator Lynda Shaheen. The commit-
tee also considers suggestions from
past years. We never let go of a
good idea!

It’s All About the Neighborhood
The BMNA Wants Your Ideas

Thursday, December 12th
Anwatin Middle School - 256 Upton Av. S.

Bring your family/friends/neighbors!
There something for everyone!

Taste of Anwatin
5:30-6:45 PM
Enjoy foods from around the world.
Bring the kids!

BMNA Craft Sale
5:30-8:30 PM
Shop for unique, one of a kind
gifts made by local crafters.

Empty Bowls Project
5:30-8:30 PM
Handmade clay bowls for sale.
Created by Anwatin students.
$5 or $10 
All proceeds will be donated to
local food shelf.

Band Concert
7:00-8:30 PM
Enjoy the music performed by
Anwatin Bands

Save the Date: Saturnalia
Winter Festival in Downtown Bryn Mawr 
Saturday, December 14, 2019
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Bryn Mawr 
Spirit Wear

Buying a Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood t-shirt (or three!)
and BMNA stickers is a great

way to show your pride in the
neighborhood AND support the
Neighborhood Association at the
same time! All proceeds from shirt 

sales go right back into supporting
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Asso-
ciation’s operations and initiatives.
T-shirts can be purchased for $20
and stickers for $5 at
www.bmna.org/store.

Anwatin Craft Fair Registration Form
The deadline to register is December 8, 2019.

Name______________________________________________

Phone number______________________________________

Email address: ______________________________________

What will you be selling? ____________________________

___________________________________________________

How many 6ft tables would you like_____? 
(Table rental is $15 each.) 
Please make checks payable to BMNA. 

Mail your registration to:
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Attn: Craft Fair
2915 Wayzata Blvd 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

Contact Molly Erdmann with any questions.
events@bmna.org

Anwatin Arts
& Craft Fair
Thursday, December 12, 5:30-8:00pm

Call for Crafters!

The BMNA Schools Committee is planning the Anwatin
Craft Fair and are looking for crafters. The craft fair is
on Thursday, December 13. This is a well-attended

craft fair. The craft fair is the same night as the Anwatin
band/choir concert, the Empty Bowls project and the Taste
of Anwatin. The fee is only $15. The fee includes a 6-foot
table to display your wares and advertising to promote the
event. The event begins at 5:30 and ends at 8:00 PM.

Please complete this regis-
tration form or go to
bmna.org and register
using our PayPal link. The
deadline to register is
December 8.
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1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/19.

$2495

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/19.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

10% Off Stop in for a 
FREE estimateFREE

BRAKES & ROTORS

BATTERY
We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

COUPON
First-time customers. Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/19.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/19.

OIL CHANGE

ROTATE AND 
BALANCE TIRES

BRAKES 

$25 Off

Family Owned

November 11, 2018 Attended the 100-year anniversary of the armistice
ending World War 1 at the flagpole on Victory
Memorial Drive. Cold and windy but a lot of peo-
ple showed up. This beautiful, stately parkway has
been redone, the memorial elms gradually
replaced by a variety of trees, primarily our tough
native hackberries.

November 12, 2013 Screech owls screeching on the west side of Wirth
Lake at dusk.

November 12, 2019 Full moon, the Ojibwe Gashkadino Giziz or freez-
ing moon. In the second half of November the
chance of sun drops to about one day in three
with persistent low stratus clouds, ushering in the
darkest 6 weeks of the year.

November 18, 2014 Flock of migrating trumpeter swans at the south
end of Bde Maka Ska. The reintroduction of trum-
peters to the midwest is a great success story. In
the 1930 only 70 swans remained in the lower 48
states, all in Montana. When a nature preserve was
established at Red Rock Lakes this population
grew rapidly. In 1966, 40 swans were brought by
Three Rivers Parks to Lake Independence and
wings were clipped so they would stay put. After
this population grew to about 200 birds by the
1980s, breeding pairs were released at various
Minnesota wildlife preserves. Now the population
is estimated at 20,000 and these majestic birds
have become a common sight in the state.

From the Editor

Ashortened (8 page instead of
12) Bugle means an abbrevi-
ated column. The quick

update is the roof is done and paid
for. The rest of the exterior, including
the fresh coat of paint has us hoping
and waiting for the traditional
autumn warm up. After the splendid
summer, it really feels like this frigid
snap has come up quickly and bru-
tally. Facebook is all abuzz about the
legendary Halloween blizzard and I
am more fondly remembering trick-
or treating in shirt sleeves. 

We are also currently without a
boiler after complications arose

when reconnecting the system post-
renovation. In a 100-year-old house
is it always something. So we are in
for one more week of space
heaters, sweaters and extra blankets. 

As stressful as the past 8 months
have been, all the setbacks and sur-
prises have really honed my coping
skills. Because I do not expect any-
thing to go quickly or smoothly, I
have mastered the “whatever” eye
roll/head shake combo. 

Hope you are looking forward to
lots of fun and family time in the
approaching holidays. Stay warm!

- JoEllyn Jolstad editor@bmna.org
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Minneapolis Audubon Society Monthly Events
Friday, November 8, 2019 1 pm
THE WONDERS OF THE LAND DOWN UNDER: AUSTRALIA - Lee Ann Landstrom
Tour many parts of Australia and discover its many highly-unique birds
and marsupials. Experience its habitats and unusual plants. What exactly
is a wombat?? With BA and MS degrees in biology/ecology, Lee Ann
Landstrom has traveled the world to learn about other ecosystems, birds,
mammals and plants. She is the retired naturalist and director of Eastman
Nature Center with the Three Rivers Park District. She is also co-author
of the Nature’s Yucky! 3-part children’s non-fiction series that features 16
animals and how their yucky behaviors helps them survive.
All are welcome for the Minneapolis Audubon Society meeting at the Bryant
Square Neighborhood Center, 31st & Bryant Avenue S, just one block south
of Lake Street, easily accessible via the #4 bus, which runs every 15 minutes!
For more information call 763-533-8381.

MATT’S TREE SERVICE
CABLING, PRUNING & REMOVALS

LICENSED AND INSURED

Residential & Commercial Services
ISA Certified Arborist on Staff
Tree Removal • Tree Trimming • Chipping • Stump Grinding 
Storm Damage • Lot Clearing • Hedge & Shrub Pruning
Emerald Ash Borer, Dutch Elm Disease 
and Oak Wilt protection treatments
25+ yrs. Experience
Credit Cards accepted

Office: 612-706-8210

Kenilworth LRT Tunnel 
Construction to Begin

The Southwest LRT project will
begin sheet piling for the
Kenilworth LRT Tunnel in late

October or early November. The
project has made progress this Fall
in completing significant site prepa-
ration and temporarily shifting
freight rail along the tunnel seg-
ment. Due to the complex nature of
the tunnel construction site and the
overall duration, a press-in-piler is
being used.

The contractor plans to start tun-
nel sheet piling work near Park Sid-
ing Park and will move north
towards Cedar Lake Parkway. Sheet-
ing installation is expected to last
until summer 2020 with two press-
in-pilers active in the corridor. Tun-
nel excavation is anticipated to
begin Spring 2020. The most visible
civil construction work on the tun-
nel is expected to take two years.

Update for Fall Street Sweeping

Bryn Mawr is scheduled for the
week of November 11 for
your week and date go to

minneapolismn.gov/streetsweeping.
Crews are preparing to sweep

streets across Minneapolis to clean
the streets before winter to keep
leaves and debris out of the storm
drains and ending up in our lakes
and rivers as much as possible.

During the four weeks of the
comprehensive fall street sweep,
crews will clean about 1,000 miles
of city streets. To make sure crews
can do the best job possible, tempo-
rary “No Parking” signs will be post-
ed at least 24 hours in advance so
streets will be clear of cars when
they're swept. The first signs will be
posted Monday, Oct. 21, and
sweeping will begin the next day.
Anyone who parks on the street will
need to follow posted parking rules
or their cars may be ticketed and
towed.

NORTH END HARDWARE

Winter is coming!

Bring your 
snow blower 
in for service
and 
maintenance.
Pick up and 
delivery available.
Give us a call.

TORO • SNAPPER • LAWN BOY
SNOW BLOWER / LAWN MOWER SALES & SERVICE

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL
at PENN & LOWRY

Darryl Weivoda, Owner
(612) 529-9151      Northendhdwr@aol.com

EXCEPTIONAL
SERVICE

                      



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

BUSINESS OR HOME INTERIOR PAINTING, 
PLASTER, WINDOW, AND HOUSEHOLD REPAIRS:0
Thirty years of experience. Bid or on a fee per hour. 
Call Jim Jacoby at 612-716-6941. Free consultations.

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow

removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with 
quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
AdsTHE BRYN MAWR

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-470-7974
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, karen.frederickson@bmna.org
612-558-1910

Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613
Kate Knuth, kate.knuth@bmna.org 651-308-9921

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the December issue is November 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due November 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612-234-7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Event Coordinator
Molly Erdmann
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
Communications and Fundraising Coordinator

Lynda Shaheen
612-234-7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep,
the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on
the Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or

go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

Call Minneapolis 311 for information 
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is also a 24-hour online
resource for access to City services. 

Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov

                                                                                    


